FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL BUDGET MEETING

LAFAYETTE ROOM, CITY HALL

MAY 11, 2006

5:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Anthony G. Chavonne

Council Members Keith A. Bates, Sr. (District 1); Charles E. Evans (District 2) (left at 5:25 p.m.); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4) (arrived at 5:12 p.m.) (left at 7:15 p.m.); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7) (left at 7:00 p.m.); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Wesley A. Meredith (District 9)

Others Present:
Kyle Sonnenberg, Acting City Manager


Richard J. Rose, Acting City Attorney


Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager


Doug Hewett, Strategic Initiatives and Corporate


   Communications Director


Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer


Tracey Broyles, Budget and Evaluation Manager


Brook Totten-Lancaster, Finance


Rachel Polen, Finance


Rebecca Rogers-Carter, Finance


Members of the Press

Mayor Chavonne called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.

1.
City Manager Selection Process


Mayor Chavonne recognized Mr. John Maxwell, Springsted Incorporated.  Mr. Maxwell gave an overview of the City Manager recruitment process.  He stated they would identify ten semi-finalists and then work with the Council to coordinate the interviews.  He stated the process would take from 120 to 150 days.


Council Member Massey inquired as to when the process would begin and Mr. Maxwell responded May 11, 2006.

2.
FY 06-07 Budget


Mayor Chavonne presented this item and discussion was held on when to hold a budget work session with PWC.  The consensus of the Council was to hold the work session on May 24, 2006, at 5:30 p.m.


Mr. Kyle Sonnenberg, Acting City Manager, then gave an overview of the major items included in the FY 2007 budget, which included funding for the CCBC contract and Arts Council.

A question and answer period ensued regarding the five-year phase out for nonprofits, which started in 2002, and the occupancy tax.  Ms. Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer, gave an explanation of the phase out for nonprofits and the occupancy tax.

Mr. Sonnenberg continued with the overview, which included funding for Fascinate-U, general employee pay increase, street resurfacing, Festival Park and Transportation Museum, and police vehicle replacements.

A question and answer period ensued regarding the Festival Park, Transportation Museum, and funding that would be received from the County as a result of the merge of the City and County Parks and Recreation Departments.

Mr. Sonnenberg continued with the overview, which included funding for general vehicle replacements, a neighborhood park from the Phase V annexation plan, construction of the Buhmann Drive Fire Station and E. E. Miller Recreation Center, solid waste management study, Council election process review, service consolidations with PWC, zoning and development standards review, Military Business Park, Safe Watch enhancements.

Mr. Sonnenberg then gave previous commitments included in the budget, which included the annexation sewer plan, sworn police pay increases, sales tax agreement, and Festival Park Plaza.


Ms. Lisa Smith, Chief Financial Officer, then gave an overview of items not included in the FY 2007 general fund budget, which included no funding for restoring the debt capacity and for restoring the fund balance to 10 percent.


Mr. Sonnenberg continued with items not included in the FY 2007 general fund budget, which included no funding for a one cent on the tax rate, market based pay based on length of service, and enhanced call center service.


Discussion ensued regarding calls to the call center rolling over to the voicemail and the turnaround time for responses.  Mr. Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager, explained the call center process and the number of calls received.

Mr. Sonnenberg continued with the overview, which included no funding for promotion of the 2007 NCLM Fayetteville conference, BRAC, Kaleidoscope Program, Aids Prevention program, Hope VI Project, county-wide public transportation system, Shannon Drive paving, ride sharing program, consolidated government study, and capital improvement program requests.


Mr. Sonnenberg then gave an overview of the FY 2007 general fund budget reduction options submitted by all departments and stated they were included in the budget.  He stated these were suggested reductions that Council had requested for review.

Council Member Bates stated that all departments had provided reductions and suggested that Council decline a pay raise.  He also suggested that leftover travel for Council could be rolled over into the general fund instead of the Council’s travel fund for the next year.


Mayor Chavonne stated these suggested items could be added to the reduction list for Council’s consideration.


Council Member Evans inquired if figures were available for each travel account.  Ms. Smith responded this information could be provided.


Mr. Sonnenberg then gave an overview of items that previous Councils had considered for reductions.

MOTION:
Mayor Chavonne moved to adjourn the meeting.

SECOND:
Mayor Pro Tem Massey

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________________
________________________________

JENNIFER K. PENFIELD
ANTHONY G. CHAVONNE, Mayor

Deputy City Clerk
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